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T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE HUMAN SERVICES DIVISION

Katherine Torres, Deputy Chief of Staff

COMMITTEE ON STATE AND FEDERAL LEGISLATION
STATE LEGISLATION RESOLUTION 40: 
By: Baez

S. 6472
By: Maltese

A.11066
By: Rules

TITLE:
AN ACT to amend the administrative code of the city of New York and the general municipal law, in relation to pensions paid to certain uniformed police and fire employees of the City of New York. 

BACKGROUND:

Members of the police and fire pension funds who retire with more than 20 years service credit are entitled to additional pension benefits.  One of these benefits is an additional payment added on to their pension benefit that equals one-sixtieth of his or her average annual earnings for each year beyond twenty that an officer remains on the force.  Thus, if an officer remains on the force for an additional ten years (or a total of 30), in addition to his or her retirement at half pay, he or she would receive an additional yearly amount of one-sixth (10 multiplied by one-sixtieth) of his or her average annual earnings during this period.  If the officer earned an average of $60,000 during those last ten years, this additional benefit would total $10,000.

PROPOSED LEGISLATION:

  
The proposed legislation would change the basis upon which the additional “one-sixtieth” benefit is calculated.  Instead of using the average annual earnings” from the date of eligibility to the date of retirement, the proposed legislation would substitute the officers “annual earnable compensation at his or her date of retirement.”  Thus, if the officer earned an average of $60,000 per year in the ten years after he or she became eligible to retire, but his or her salary was $70,000 on the date of retirement, this $70,000 would be used in calculating the benefit. 


According to the Sponsor’s Memorandum in Support, this bill is designed to provide  increased benefits to those firefighters and police officers who stay on the force over and above the normal period of 20 years.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
The cost of this proposal will be discussed at the hearing.  The City’s Actuary has been invited to address this issue.

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Immediately.

